
Town of Oswego Highway Department 

Monthly Report – January 22, 2019   

 

• Highway 
• Rathburn Bridge over CSX railroad near OCWA.  Working to get this bridge turned over to the 

County for Ownership and Maintenance responsibility. 

• Thompson Rd bridge has been closed until further notice.  Seeking input for possible alternatives 

to full scale replacement. 

• FEMA Damage Description has been agreed upon.  Next step will be estimate of costs to repair 

and/or mitigate. 

• BRIDGE NY Webinar discussing awards.  Some criteria we probably didn’t score well in, that may 

have hurt us – 1) ROW acquisition 2) SEQER Studies not yet completed 3) Roads not critical to 

manufacturing, commercial, retail or popular tourist area.  4) Design completion 

• Snow season is finally here.  Remember there is no parking on Town roads between November 

15 – April 15. 

• We are still waiting to see if the County Engineer will be assisting us with the Thompson Rd 

bridge.  No word since the beginning of the month. 

•  

• BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS 
• Town Hall Boiler System 

• Boiler #1 found in error @ 2 weeks ago.  Hyde Stone could not duplicate the problem or find any 

issues.  Since their visit, boiler has tripped on a daily basis.  Hyde -Stone stated they need to ‘see 

it happen’ before they can make a repair. 

• SEWER SYSTEMS  
• Ontario Heights  

• New generator is installed and start up completed with Koehler.  Koester has misc. items to 

complete.  Highway Dept. will black top in spring with money held back from both contractors.   

• Sleepy Hollow  

• A similar pump has been installed, bring the number of working beds back to 2.  Plans will have 

to be developed for long term upgrades. 


